MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

BURROUGHS BIBLIOPHILES, INC.

Holiday Inn, Miamisburg, Ohio, 14 August 2009


The Board of Directors of the Burroughs Bibliophiles, Inc., met in the Holiday Inn, Miamisburg, Ohio, on 14 August 2009.  Officers present were Laurence G. Dunn, Chairman, and J. G. Huckenpöhler, Secretary.  Also present were Joan Bledig, Mike Conran, William T. Morse, Gerald F. Spannraft, Richard Spargur, James F. Thompson, and S. Bradleigh Vinson, Board of Directors; Dorothy J. Howell, Bill Ross, and John Tyner. Advisory Committee. Observers present were Janet Mann and Cathy Wilbanks, representing ERB Inc., and Bob Burrows, Henry Franke, Bob Jacoby, Ray LeBeau, Fred Lukas, Bob O’Malley, Lee Strong, Steve Wadding, Bill Wagner, Bruce Wood, and Bill Hillman.  The Secretary having announced that a quorum of the Board of Directors was present and that the required notice of the meeting had been published in the Gridley Wave, the Chairman opened the meeting at 4:15 p.m.   Laurence Dunn moved that the draft minutes of the previous meeting be approved as amended.  Bill Morse seconded the motion, and the minutes were approved without objection.


Election of the Board of Directors:  Three Directors (George McWhorter, Joan Bledig, and Laurence Dunn) were up for re-election, their term of office having expired.  There were no additional candidates, so Laurence Dunn moved that the slate be approved by acclamation.  Jim Thompson seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.


Joan Bledig moved that Laurence Dunn, George McWhorter, and J. G. Huckenpöhler be re-elected Chairman, Treasurer, and Secretary, respectively.  Bill Morse seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.


Treasurer’s Report:  In George McWhorter’s absence, the Secretary handed out copies of the preliminary 2008 Treasurer’s Report, which showed a balance of $20,234.20 as of 1 August 2009, an increase of $3,306.68 over the figure for 1 July 2008. As in previous years, costs of printing and mailing the Gridley Wave were paid out of George’s pocket rather than from Burroughs Bibliophiles funds.


Bill Morse remarked that the ads placed in Classic Images did not seem to have resulted in any new memberships.  The Chairman moved that the report be accepted, Joan Bledig seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.  Bill Morse, in his capacity as Assistant Treasurer, offered to go over the finances with George the next time he is in Louisville.


Joan asked if the check for $100 to the Parkinson’s Foundation in Danton’s memory had been sent, as approved during the 2008 Board meeting.  There was no mention of it in the Treasurer’s report, so Joan offered to contact George about getting it sent if it has not been.


Old Business -- Report of the Committee on Memorial Plaques:  Brad Vinson reported that he was behind schedule on ordering the memorial plaques, in part because the design he had originally chosen was no longer being made by the company he was dealing with.  He requested that members of the committee meet with him during lunch on Saturday to come up with a list of suggested names for inclusion for 2008 and 2009.


Old Business -- Sale of Back Issues of the Burroughs Bulletin:  Dennis Wilcutt now has 84 cartons of back issues of the Burroughs Bulletin in his basement.  Mike Conran reported that Dennis would like to try auctioning them on eBay, and moved that the Board authorize him to do so.  Joan seconded the motion and it passed without objection.


John Tyner asked if the Burroughs corporation would be willing to take some copies to include in their handouts, and Cathy Wilbanks replied that they would take 30 assorted copies.


A discussion of various means of moving back copies the Burroughs Bulletin ensued, including selling copies through Bud Plant. Brad Vinson moved that Dennis Wilcutt be compensated for handling the extra copies with a 50% commission on all copies sold; Joan Bledig seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.  Further discussion on pricing led to the conclusion that at least for now the Board should stick with the $8 price agreed on earlier, but that the issue be re-examined if this proved unrealistic.  Bill Ross volunteered to contribute postage costs for sending out copies to ERB Inc.

Dum-Dum Site Selection:  Joan Bledig announced that the Chicago Muckers will host the 2010 Dum-Dum in Chicago, as approved at last year’s Board meeting.  The dates are 18-22 August, and a flyer with more detailed information will be issued shortly.


John Tyner reported that the Chicago Muckers and the National Capital Panthans were prepared to host the 2011 Dum-Dum in Pocatello, Idaho.  Mike Conran moved that the proposal be accepted, Brad Vinson seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.


Cathy Wilbanks announced that in view of the fact that 2012 marks the centennial of both John Carter and Tarzan, ERB Inc. would like to host the Dum-Dum in Tarzana that year, if possible in cooperation with the L. A. Sub ERBs.  They are looking into the possibility of getting a star for ERB on the “Walk of Fame” and hope that the Pixar Mars movie will be released at that time.  Plans are already under way for a Burroughs commemorative postage stamp.  She added that Jim Sullos, President of ERB Inc., is looking for additional suggestions of ways to commemorate the centennial.  Jim Thompson suggested that a special centennial edition of at least some of the books be considered, as well as a “John Clayton Diary”.


Mike Conran moved that the proposal by ERB Inc. be accepted and that they should be encouraged to ask for the participation of the L. A. SubERBs.  Brad Vinson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  Janet Mann then asked all those present for their suggestions as to further actions that ERB Inc. might take.


Other New Business the future of the Burroughs Bibliophiles:  Jim Thompson reported on a conversation with Ekstrom Library staff members at the University of Louisville, during which the possibility of setting up separate endowments was discussed.  Bill Ross suggested that the Burroughs Bibliophiles create an endowment which would be open for any member to contribute to.  Jim Thompson put the suggestion in the form of a motion, and Bill Morse seconded it.  The motion passed unanimously, and after further discussion Bill Morse moved that an endowment for the Ekstrom Library in the amount of $500 be set up in the name of the Burroughs Bibliophiles.  Any member would then be able to add to this in any amount.  Brad Vinson seconded the motion, it passed without objection, and Bill Morse offered to work with George McWhorter to set it up.


Jim Thompson then suggested that the committee established last year on the future of the Burroughs Bibliophiles meet to discuss the possibility of naming one or more assistant editors to help George with the publications.


The Chairman requested that the Secretary provide the Board members a list of committees established thus far and their memberships.  That list is attached.


Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at:5:25, to reconvene in Chicago during the 2010 Dum-Dum, at a time to be announced







Respectfully submitted,







J. G. Huckenpöhler, Secretary

Attachment

LIST OF COMMITTEES OF THE BURROUGHS BIBLIOPHILES, INC.

Committee on the History of the Burroughs Bibliophiles


J. G.Huckenpöhler (chair)


Jim Thompson


Mike Conran


Bob Hyde


[The Committee on the History of the Burroughs Bibliophiles wrapped up its work with the publication of the history of the Dum-Dums (Bob Hyde provided information on the early Dum-Dums) at the BB website.]

Committee on Awards

Brad Vinson (chair)


Mike Conran


D. J. Howell


J. G. Huckenpöhler


Bill Ross


Jim Thompson


[The "Committee on Awards" was originally the "Committee on Commemorative Plaques"; its purpose was expanded during the 2007 Board meeting to include other awards such as the Burroughs Empire Medal and the Achievement Award, and Bill Ross was added to the committee.]

Committee on Endowments

Jim Thompson (chair)


Mike Conran


J. G. Huckenpöhler


Jerry Spannraft


Brad Vinson


Bob Zeuschner

Committee on the Future of the Burroughs Bibliophiles

Laurence Dunn (chair)


Joan Bledig


Mike Conran


Jim Thompson


Brad Vinson




